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Having been elected President again after a gap of a quarter of a century, I must beg your indulgence towards my lapses of memory, and my physical limitations which prevent me going out and about as I would like.  I do, however, have an energetic and hard-working Council to help me, and to them I am constantly grateful.

The Council is not, however, up to full strength, as two places remained unfilled at the AGM.  If anyone is willing to volunteer to join the council or to help with individual events, we would welcome them with open arms.  There will be occasions when we will be asking for volunteers – so please try to give us a little of your time.  In this spirit, we have already had a member volunteering to organise a walk for us., but more of that anon.

There have been a few changes to the programme set out in the Syllabus.  We are very sorry that we can no longer go to Doddington for our summer walk, picnic and dance: this space in the calendar is going to be filled by two separate events.  On Sunday 10th July, Barbara Worth is very kindly arranging a walk for members and friends – including the canine variety.  This will start at the Luton Recreation Ground car park at 2 p.m. and will take in Capstone Country Park, Hempstead Woods and Darland Banks.  There will be two routes: one is five miles, the other three and a half miles.  If you would like to make a day of it, there is a pub just across the road where you could have refreshments before or after the walk.  The following Thursday, our usual social dancing evening will be a bit more “special” in that we will be having strawberries and cream at the interval.  The MCs, Harry Robertson and Tim Bowden, have produced a programme of popular dances suitable for beginners, as we hope that members of the Tuesday class will join us.  There is no truth in the rumour that only those dressed as strawberries will be allowed entry, although it would be great fun to welcome a few dancing strawberries!

Our St Andrew’s Dance will take place at St Mary’s Island Community Centre on Saturday, 26th November.  Dancing will be to recorded music.  The Christmas Social will also be at St Mary’s Island on Thursday 15th December.  The Hogmanay Party takes place in the St George’s Centre in Chatham Maritime on - yes, on 31st December – before someone asks. (There’s always one…)

Looking forward to 2012: following our successful Burns Dinner and Dance this year at the River Valley Golf Club, Upchurch, we will celebrate Burns’s 253rd birthday there on Saturday January 28th.  Tickets will be available early in the autumn, as we need to confirm our numbers with the venue before Christmas.  Last year’s event was sold out, so make sure of your tickets in good time.

Our Bredhurst Group meets at Bredhurst Village Hall on Monday afternoons from 1.30 until 3.45.  The atmosphere is very relaxed, and all are welcome – any age, any level of dancing, from beginners to the very experienced.  We never close – even on Bank Holidays.

Harry Robertson is still leading a very successful Beginners/Improvers class on Tuesdays in the smaller hall at St Mary’s Island.  Again, there is a very friendly and relaxed atmosphere, but this is the place to learn or brush up techniques. The class closes for the summer break on 28th June, but will restart on Tuesday, 6th September.  Margaret Anne Robertson would welcome new members to her Children’s class which takes place at Wakeley Road Church Hall on Friday afternoons.

Our Thursday social dancing evening is open all year, except Christmas and New Year weeks.  All are welcome.  Unfortunately we have lost one or two MCs from our ranks this year, but have welcomed Julian Grayland as a new recruit.  New volunteers for MC duties would be greatly welcomed.

If you have read this, you have most likely found the website, where we publish available information about the weekly meetings as well as other key events. There is a lot of information available via the website from the latest programme of dances on a Thursday to basic terms, formations and steps. If you have a kilt for sale, or a burning issue you would like to air, please contact Julian Grayland, our webmaster on jgrayland@talktalk.net.  Please take a look around the site and if there are other items not covered already that will be of help please let Julian know and we will consider adding them.
It is my intention to produce an updated newsletter about three times a year – spring, summer and autumn - to give you added information, and news of members.  
Our immediate Past President, Bob Hunt has had a very rough time recently with an illness affecting his auto immune system, but I am delighted to say he is progressing well, if frustratingly slowly.  Harry Drew is in hospital in Ashford at the moment suffering from pneumonia following a stroke.  He is also making progress, but as with Bob, there is no “quick fix” so he may not be dancing for a while.  Congratulations to one of our younger members, Robyn – now Flying Officer Hackwell,  Her proud grandparents, Ken and Ailean Baker attended her passing out parade recently, and saw her presented not only with her scroll, but also several silver cups for her excellent work.  It seems no time since we were watching her win medals in Highland Dancing competitions, and many of you will remember her as one of the stars of Margaret Anne’s Children’s Country Dancing class.

And finally, my thanks to those MCs and tea makers who have served us for a number of years and have now decided to retire.  Also, our continuing gratitude to those who are still serving us so well. And without whom we just couldn’t function.  Lang may your lums reek and your kettles boil!
Rita Menzies June 2011
